
 

September 22, 2009 
 
 
 
 
To the Honorable Common Council 
  Public Works Committee 
City of Milwaukee 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
 File No. 071178 vacates a portion of the south side of West Keefe Street between North Dr. 
Martin Luther King Jr. Drive and North Port Washington Road, in the 6th Aldermanic District. This 
vacation was requested by Shiloh Tabernacle UHCA Church to be combined with the property to the 
south for construction of up to 45 units of senior housing. 
 
 The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the 
proposed vacation. At the request of the Commissioner of Public Works, the petitioner has provided: 
 

Easement for Traffic Control 
Cabinet 

$600.00 

 
 Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with City plans, the City Plan Commission at its 
regular meeting on September 21, 2009, recommended approval of the subject file. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Rocky Marcoux 
Executive Secretary 

City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 
 
cc: Ald. Milele Coggs 


